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	In this issue:

· USDOT Publishes a Solicitation of Applications for Funding on Congestion Reduction Demonstration Initiatives


	USDOT Publishes a Solicitation of Applications for Funding on Congestion Reduction Demonstration Initiatives
Today, the US Department of Transportation’s (USDOT) Secretary’s Office published a Solicitation of Applications for Funding on Congestion-Reduction Demonstration Initiatives. Essentially, this is a second opportunity to participate in what was formerly called the Urban Partnership Agreement. Applications are due to the USDOT’s office on December 31, 2007. 

The USDOT identified the various discretionary funding programs that will be available for implementing congestion pricing initiatives in FY 2008. These funding opportunities include programs such as Innovative Bridge, Interstate Maintenance, Truck Parking Facilities and FTA’s Bus and Bus-Related Facilities and the Small Starts programs. Soon after the December 31st deadline, the USDOT will enter into agreements with the successful applicants. To be competitive, applications must include congestion pricing initiatives that could be implemented shortly after an agreement with the USDOT is signed. I directed our planning staff to develop alternative congestion pricing projects in coordination with our major regional partners to be presented to the Metro Board at the November 29, 2007, Board meeting for consideration.
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